

Minutes of Strategic Neighbourhood Plan Team

9th February 2017

Attendees

Helen Flack – chair
Ann Webb
Helen Skepper
Mick Hill
Jane Blumsom
Jeff Offer
Peter Offer
Peter Mileham
Julie McGrory

Agreed we needed to discuss progress on strands and Pancake Day exhibition

Business & Jobs

Team have met and put together survey questions.

Agreed to add a question re staggered hours of business and ages of employees.

Agreed this survey needed to be separate to any other survey we require.

MH will forward Wrest Park Enterprises Newsletter to Business & Jobs team.

Meeting will be arranged with Beverley.Weller@wrestparkenterprises.co.uk

Team agreed this strand will need to show how growth has been considered to meet CBC requirements.

HF volunteered to type up survey once questions are forwarded to her.

Transport

Jeff confirmed the nitrogen oxide survey had confirmed levels are at a good level due to the design of the village, so no further action is required.

Very helpful conversation with Head of Transport, Paul Salmon, held.

Agreement to pursue cycle path options confirmed. CBC rep proving hard to contact.

Need to ensure collision points, etc. data included in this category, in terms of traffic through the village.

Local Character/Environment

Team have met with John Balsam, Head of Development, at Greensand Trust. He has been extremely helpful. Update of previous plan was discussed and concerns raised about how beneficial that would be given cost versus price of new GI plan. Figure of £3320 was approved for new GI Plan. This would include presentations to parishioners but not schools. Conservation areas and wildlife included in GI Plan.

As JB so knowledgeable on funding it was also agreed his offer of help pursue further funding would be sought for NP.

It was also agreed it would be helpful to invite JB to our next meeting.

Growth & Infrastructure/Housing

Project Plan progressing well.

Flowchart created on timeline ahead.

Advice sought from Dr Darren re housing.

Design Statement being drafted which guides future planning on what dwellings in the village would look like.

Resident Survey shared. Agreed to add age demographic info. Agreed survey does not need to go out yet so further comments on the draft Survey Monkey one along with Peters suggestions to be sent to Helen. Discuss at next meeting.

Pancake Race stand

Helen to create leaflets to hand out on day.

Larger flowcharts to be created for boards by Helen

Julie to acquire more Local Plan leaflets – e-mail sent to Siobhan on 10/2/17.

If time think what we can do to involve children at event.

Mick will put table, chairs and Notice Boards up on morning of event. Helen S, Ann, Jane and Julie attending. Peter M offered to help Mick on the day.

Date of Next Meeting

Wednesday 15th March @7.30 in the Sports Centre

Julie McGrory

10.2.17.